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Minutes of Cricket Wales North Area Board Leadership Group Meeting

Held at Gorwelion, Bala, Monday 3rd July 2017, 1.30 p.m.

1. Present: Robin Varley (Chair); Sue Wells (Area Manager), Bob Sugden (Chairman NWCL), Tony Moss (CW Board Member), Ben Garnett (Workforce Administrator), Alistair Pearson (Secretary).
2. Apology: Richard Penny (CW Board Member)

3. Previous Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record.

4. Matters Arising:

a) Alistair Pearson was appointed as Secretary.
b) Membership of Area Board: it was noted that there was no voice from the women’s game. RV was of the opinion that the Board needed input from someone who had insight into issues affecting the women’s game. SW suggested that Laura Nicholls (LLanrwst), who was active in the game, would be a useful addition, at least until a permanent appointee could be found.
c) Information regarding coaching sent by the Chairman to Montgomeryshire clubs had met with little response. He voiced his concern that there was little engagement with Montgomeryshire clubs, who play largely in England. Lllanidloes C.C. was however looking west and playing in the Aberystwyth and District Midweek League. A representative from Montgomeryshire on the Board might be useful.
d) The meeting discussed whether a Glamorgan representative would be useful on the Board. TM was not sure why a Glamorgan rep. would want to attend: despite Glamorgan and Cricket Wales (CW) interests overlapping at times, he and RP could feed CW information back to the North Wales Board. RV would inform CW that the Board didn’t see any advantage in having representation from Glamorgan.

5. Board Members’ Update (TM)
a) TM reported that the CW Finance Committee had discussed the allocation of funding. It had been proposed that an element of current CW funding,  including for example All Starts and Disability funding, should be delegated to the area boards. Amounting to some £60,000 to £80,000, half would go on salaries. It had further been proposed that NW could retain the affiliation money from clubs; this represented the beginning of delegation to the area boards. NW would need to put together its budget plan over the next twelve months.

SW added that although rough outlines were known, there was as yet no definite figure. She added that a lot of the money was ring-fenced (e.g. All Stars) and that geographical distances meant extra expenditure in NW. TM stressed that there would, however, be some delegated funds.
b) The Wales Cricket Steering Group minutes were now on the CW website:

    i) The Junior Buds membership scheme was floundering, there being not 

       as much take-up as desired.

   ii) Cricket Wales Staffing Review, Phase 1 was complete; Phase 2 would 

       involve appointments below Area Manager level.

c) Details of the Club Audit had been sent out; TM agreed that the format /questions were not always helpful. He explained that NE Wales had added its own supplementary questions to the Audit, as it would like to know, for example, how many 15 year olds were still playing. A discussion followed on the problem of retention of youngsters in cricket, especially after the All Stars programme.
6. Area Manager Update  (SW)

a) Funding and Staffing update: changes to the funding of community coaches were planned; at present levels below SW were funded directly from the Chance to Shine scheme. All Stars and women’s softball funding was ring-fenced.

b) New funding schemes were moving online; there would therefore be a need for adequate support.

c) A Chance to Shine meeting would be held in Cardiff on 5th July, in which a staffing review would take place. This might delay planning for next year, as future staffing levels and personnel were not yet clear.
d) SW explained how the Chance to Shine programme was to be re-modelled: there would be a change to the amount of time spent in schools, with the educational as well as the practical sides to the programme being considered. A consistent delivery across Wales was being sought.

e) Staffing review: there would possibly be extra money for the girls’ and disability cricket budgets, and more club support hours were needed. Four community coaches need not all be full-time posts: for example, Mid Wales might be covered by part-time appointments.
f) The use of casual staff had not been entirely satisfactory; some had delivered well, though the image of North Wales had been let down by others. The question was therefore whether changes should be made to how coverage of the various areas was effected and where the community coaches should be positioned once the new staffing structure was in place. In response to RAV’s comment that, in his opinion, at least four community coaches would be needed, bearing in mind the geographical spread, SW explained that flexibility would be required in deciding where the coaches were to be based, and the budget would need to be known. She thought that some casual coaches could be used, though it would be difficult to cover the whole area given the budget projection for the following year.
TM added that he would take the £8000 Casual Coaches budget back to Cricket Wales and explain that more would be needed for NW to cover its programmes; much would depend on whether disability and women’s cricket had to be included. He and RP could go back to CW if they knew which targets had been identified for the following year with the £8000.

SW reported that three area managers had agreed that the Chance to Shine programme should be delivered equally across the areas. TM responded that the success or failure of schemes was not being tracked successfully; he cited the recent CW audit which, in his opinion, did not elicit sufficient detailed information.
g) SW then provided a current year update: 18 clubs would be supported by a community coach, and over 90 schools were receiving cricket delivery; three women’s softball festivals were planned, and there were three new girls’ cricket projects; there were two disability hubs and 5 club capacity projects were underway; a delivery project had been piloted in Ceredigion, whilst 8 small grants clubs had been funded and two large-scale facility projects had been identified.

h) All Stars Cricket had seen both success stories and difficulties; 23 centres were offering the programme to over 470 children, whilst four activator courses had run and university partnerships had been made. RAV wondered whether a memo should be sent to clubs who had delivered the programme in 2017, asking how they proposed to continue the success of the current year and how they saw the next stage after the initial scheme.
i) Through the MCC Hub Investment, £167,500 would be invested over a three year period in North Wales. This was a MCC fund, and that organisation would therefore retain a major say in how the money would be distributed. A discussion ensued as to how NW could have some influence on how the funding could be best used, to include winter funding.

7. Area Development Planning (BG)

a) Training of Coaches: only a few had passed the latest assessment; this presented a big challenge. There had been problems with the Cricket Activator training, as the requirement of ten hours had to be fulfilled. A Level 1 course in central NW was being looked at, together with a support worker course in the North-east; also a course in Mid Wales. BG explained that the tutoring situation therefore needed to be assessed. The coach education budget was, however, healthy.

b) Compliance: the All Stars programme had demanded a lot of time, bur First Aid, CWO and Safeguarding courses had taken place.
He reminded the meeting that the online checking procedure was intended for helpers and activators of the All Stars programme, rather than for coaches. TM remarked that captains’ DBS applications were problematic; it was not unknown for the captain to have changed by the time the DBS clearance arrived! Additionally, in connection with the Safeguarding course, he wondered whether compliance status could be checked by BG from the online database.
c) Young Ambassadors: in the May half-term holiday, a session had been held with young people to demonstrate how they could help as scorers etc. and assist in other voluntary activities as Young Ambassadors. A beach cricket event would be held, for which the YAs could help at the planning stage. Their voluntary help could be recognised and recorded as part of their Welsh Bacc programme.

d) The NW database unpinned all these schemes and continued to be developed.

e) ECBCA: lapsed members of the coaching association were being identified and chased.
Paul Morgan was planning a coaching event at SWALEC in Autumn 2017, then regional ones the following year. More information would be available in mid July.

8. A.O.B.

a) (BS) Some clubs in senior cricket in NW were now conceding games, which was a concern: it seemed that some players were unwilling to turn out in “unattractive” fixtures. It was also the case that some Premier League clubs were unwilling to participate in a T20 competition, with senior players not being available to play on both Saturday and Sunday. Should younger players therefore be invited to a forum to discuss what sort of cricket they wished to play?
RAV added that Peter Hybart, Cricket Wales CEO, wished to discuss with him the future of the Welsh Cup, in the light of similar problems over a number of years with an increased number of games being conceded. As far as the Welsh Cup was concerned, he (RAV) personally favoured the introduction of a regionalised competition.
TM wondered whether a true picture was emerging of what clubs wanted, or whether it was only the opinions of a few, perhaps older, members that was heard. He felt that BS’s idea of a forum was sound. 

9. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting (Full Board) would take place towards the end of September, date and venue tbc.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 3.55 p.m.
